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Dear Mr. Clegg:

Notification of New Construction
(State Application Identifier No. HI88l228-l6l-0)

Waikakalaua Army Family Housing
Central Oahu

The above referenced document provides notification for the
construction of 2,287 famlly housing units to be located at Waikakalaua
Ammunition storage Tunnel Site, near Wheeler Air Force Base (WAFB). The
review of this document was conducted with the assistance of C. Anna
Ulaszewski, Environmental Center.

We generally do not review documents at the notification stage;
however, in view af the potential significance of its impacts, we would
like to comment on the proposed project. We have reviewed the information
provided by the applicant and affer these recommendations in regards to
the preparation of the Environmental Assessment:

It is stated that no endangered or threatened species are expected to
be affected by the project; however, there is no mention of a study which
supports this assumption. If a stUdy was done, this should be cited in
the EA; if a stUdy was not done, what is the rationale for this
assumption?

This document states that the schools may have insufficienl: capacity.
A study of area schools should be conducted in order to determine the
:iJnpact of the project on them. If the stUdy indicates that the schools
are not able to accommodate the additional enrollment, it will become
necessauy to look at ways to :remedy the situation. The EA should contain
this information.
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"preliminary studies indicate a possibility that the Schofield
Barracks Wastewater Treatment Plant at WAFB will have sufficient
capacity.•••" We feel that further stUdies should be conducted in order
to determine if this facility does or does not have the capacity to
accommodate the additional waste load. If the capacity of the facility is
inadequate, alternatives should be considered and addressed by the EA.

A climatological study should be conducted in order to determine if
the OOD and Anny criteria for justifying centralized air conditioning is
met. This project will have impacts on existing energy requirements for
the area, and the need for air conditioning will exacerbate the
situation. Because of the cumulative impacts of increase growth in
Central Oahu, it is important that the issue of energy requirements for
this project be addressed in the EA.

According to Question 6 of the application form, affordable housing
will be provide to personnel in the lower pay scales. This, of course, is
a benefit of the project~ however, how will the civilian housing market on
Oahu be affected? In view of the undersupply of low cost affordable
housing, the impact of this project should be positive; however, this
issue should be considered and discussed in the EA.

Thank you for the opportunity to offer these comments, we hope they
will be helpful in preparing the "Draft" Environmental Assessment. We
look forward to reviewing it.

Yours t~ul,

Q~ ~I~.
o n Harrison

Environmental Coordinator

cc: L. Stephen Lau
C. Anna Ulaszewski


